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GCMS COMMUNITY SCHOOL DISTRICT #5

CURRICULUM COORDINATING COMMITTEE

AGENDA

February 15, 2012

Moyer Library Meeting Room

8:30 – 11:00 a.m.

1.0 Call to Order

Erin Nuss called the GCMS Curriculum Coordinating Committee Meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. on February 15, 2012 at the Moyer Library Meeting Room.    

2.0   Introduction of New Members


Due to the resignation of committee member Julie Bowen, Tim and Miranda Leonard were appointed the community member position.  Miranda attended the meeting, and was welcomed to the committee.  The committee members then introduced themselves and stated their area of representation. 

3.0   Roll Call


Committee Members present were: Jenny Acree, John Boehner, Julie Briney, Jeremy Darnell, Angie Davis, Rick Ertel, Mary Fairfield, Anthony Galindo, Betty Goembel, Joel Hood, Dale Hoogstraat, Justin Kean, Greg Kerber, Miranda Leonard, Mike Lindy, Erin Nuss, Sharon Pool, Susan Riley, Katie Spangler, Salli Sullins, Cortney Troyer, Amanda Wetherell, Walker Willis, Julie Withrow, and Don Worthington.
4.0   FFA Report and Review of Parliamentary Procedure


Mrs. Novotney and the FFA Parliamentary Procedure team demonstrated the proper way to conduct a meeting.  The team consisted of Jeremy Tjardes, Cameron Redecker, Alex Bennett, and Miranda Patton.  It was noted that this presentation was done at the FFA Parlimentary Procedure contests.  Miranda Patton received a first place at the district competition level as secretary, and Jeremy was fourth place chairman.  The team took fifth place overall.  Mrs. Novotney also provided committee members with a laminated copy of the rules of parliamentary procedure for future use.  She also reviewed current FFA activities, including the FFA auction, which will take place on Saturday, February 25, 2012 in the high school gym.

5.0   Action Items

        5.1 Approve CCC Meeting Minutes from November 16, 2011

Minutes were included in the packets provided to all community members.  John Boehner motioned to approve the meeting minutes, and Rick Ertel then seconded the motion.  Vote for approval of the November 16, 2011 CCC meeting minutes was unanimous.
        5.2 ACT Prep Class- Elective- Approved November 17, 2011

The high school Elective ACT Prep Class that occurs on Sundays during the second semester was approved via email vote of committee members so that the course could begin in January.  Approval of the course was reported to the committee.
6.0 Discussion Items

        6.1 Middle School Mini Course Change

Mr. Darnell reported that the middle school is going to change two of their mini courses for the 2012-2013 school year.  Since students have already mastered the curriculum of the sixth and seventh grade Computer Use classes, they will be replaced with classes that will provide valuable tools.  One of the new classes will be a current events class, which will be taught by Mr. Augspurger.  This new class will be linked to Common Core in the areas of writing and reading, so more rigor will be incorporated, and the students will be exposed to events occurring outside of Gibson City.  This class will be utilizing multimedia resources.  Mr. Augspurger is currently working on the course curriculum, and the request will be brought before CCC at the next meeting in April 2012.  The current events class will be taught at the sixth grade.  The other mini course change that will be implemented in the 2012-2013 school year is a nine weeks class that will be taught to seventh graders by Julie Withrow.  The curriculum will cover self-awareness, bullying, character, and social awareness. While the title for the class has not yet been determined, a general outline was provided in the packets to committee members.  This class will be a benefit because it will teach students valuable life lessons.  Besides the implementation of the rigorous curriculum of these two classes, another advantage will be that the courses will free up the computer lab during 8th and 9th periods during the school day. Other classes will be able to utilize the labs for research and other projects.   Mrs. Pool requested that a list of all the mini courses offered at the middle school be brought to the next CCC meeting for all members to view.

        6.2 District Motto- Mr. Galindo

Mr. Galindo would like to develop a motto based on the district vision statement, which is:

                           “The vision of the Gibson City-Melvin-Sibley School District is to 

                             create a community of life-long learners by providing an atmosphere

                             of enthusiasm, excellence, and respect.”  

             Mr. Galindo asked the committee, if there is a need to have a motto and if we should proceed with developing one.  He also presented a handout of mottos that he had pulled from various other places for committee members to use to brainstorm ideas for the GCMS motto.    Walker stated that for the website, it would be nice to have a slogan that is short and to the point.  If it is eye-catching, it will bring consistency to all of the building web pages. Mr. Galindo also stated that the motto should reflect the mission statement, rather than pride in the school.  The committee broke up into smaller groups to discuss possible mottos.  Some suggestions that committee members came up with were:

· “Lifelong learners…Lifetime leaders”

· “Creating Learners… Forever”

·  “Lifelong Learning Starts Here” 

            After reviewing the suggested mottos, Mr. Galindo then stated that he would like 

            the word “respect” included in the motto.  Mr. Worthington discussed a book that 

            he is currently reading which includes a portion about mottos. He stated that a 

            good motto would tie into any decisions that the students or teachers make.  

            Any staff members who might have suggestions for the motto can send their ideas 
            to Sharon Pool.  The motto discussion will be continued at the April meeting. 

        6.3 Creation of iPad Research Subcommittee- Mr. Willis

Through the use of a PowerPoint, Walker discussed how iPads could be used in the GCMS schools.  (See PowerPoint attachment.)  Walker has found that there are four ways in which iPads can be utilized: multimedia, collaboration, creativity, and research.  Walker presented a video from a recent technology conference where several educators discussed the use of electronic devices in schools.  Having more devices in the classroom will take away the need for accomplishing computer work in a lab setting.  Instead, it will bring the technology into the classroom. Mr. Willis explained that various multimedia tools such as: portable access to video, interactive games, 3-D manipulatives and online textbooks are a few examples of how technology can bring a different perspective to teaching.  A handout was provided in the CCC packet that discussed the e-textbooks rollout that Apple has announced.  Currently, the curriculum office is reviewing the GCMS Textbook list to determine which of our books match the publishers that are going to provide e-books for Apple. (Note:  After the meeting, Rick Ertel did some research on the $14.99 textbooks.  Since the books are only in the beginning stages of use, there are many issues with the ability to download them, their Common Core accuracy, as well as the textbook quality.  Hopefully, these issues will improve, as the textbooks are refined further.)  Walker went on to discuss the value of collaboration through the use of technology.  Some examples of collaboration methods are: Googledocs (peer editing), collaborative whiteboards, and backchannel.  The members discussed how teachers would benefit from attending a learning session on these tools.  Next, Mr. Willis went on to explain some methods that can be used to increase student creativity.  Some examples were the following applications: Interactive E-Books, Multimedia Creation, and Collaborative Drawing.  Finally, Walker reviewed valuable research methods that can be accessed through iPads.  Examples of research tools are:  Quick Access Glossaries, QR Codes, and Image Recognition.  A question was brought up concerning the ability to use a graphing calculator app for schoolwork. Mr. Ertel stated that there is only a certain kind of calculator that students can use on the ACT, so they have to teach the students with the tools that they will use on the actual test.  Another question was brought up concerning the battery life of an iPad, and how long a device could be used before it becomes outdated. The longevity issue is an unknown at this point, but something that needs to be considered.  It was determined that the research of iPad implementation needs to move forward. So a request for a technology subcommittee will be sent to all faculty for volunteers members.  It is hoped that parents and some older students will be included on the committee, as well.   Anyone who is interested in serving on the committee should contact Walker Willis. The point was also made that teachers would benefit from information on ordering electronic devices.  For example, the Apple site has an Education Store that offers discounts for some products.  Julie Briney also stated that the educator discount is offered at the Apple Store on Green Street in Champaign.  The more teachers who begin to utilize these devices, the sooner student utilization will occur.  

7.0 Informational Items

        7.1 January 13, 2012 Elementary and Middle School Compiled Evaluations

              The elementary and middle school evaluations from the January 13, 2012 

              Institute were reviewed.  (Please see attachment.)  The elementary teachers met 

              as a grade level with the grades above and below them, in order to discuss how 

              to best prepare students for the next school year.  Also Common Core 

              implementation was discussed.  Methods were reviewed as to possible ways to 

              bridge some of the curriculum gaps.  This will be a continual and time-

             consuming process that will be vital to student success.  At the middle school, 

             Mary Ellen Leonard presented methods that teachers could use to challenge the 

             kids. The results of the compiled evaluations at both buildings showed the 

             afternoons to be quite valuable.  The high school attended an HOIC event at ISU, 

             where Todd Whittaker spoke.  Since the HOIC supplied their own evaluation 

             forms, results from the afternoon were not available.

7.2 Middle School Science Fair

      Mr. Darnell reported that the eighth grade science fair has outlived its usefulness.  The time has come to remove it from the curriculum.  The plan is to review the current curriculum.  This process will include meeting with the high school science teachers in order to determine the weaknesses that are being seen at the high school level so that focus at the eighth grade level could be increased. By the end of the year, the Next Generation Science standards will be created, so there will be a need for a fluid change in the targeted objectives. Mr. Darnell also explained that the science department at the middle school will be shifting to a portfolio model.  There is a possibility that a portion of the portfolio may be accomplished electronically, but there will also be hard copy parts, as well.  

7.3 High School Compass Test Results

      Mr. Ertel shared the results from the Parkland College Compass Test that was given to the Class of 2013. This is the third year that the test has been administered to the junior class.  The test indicates what level each student is at currently in the areas of math, reading, and English if they were to attend Parkland this semester.  With a year and a half of high school left for those students, 51% of the class is currently college-ready in reading.  Another 44% are on track to be college ready by the time that they graduate.  Mr. Ertel explained that the Parkland representative spoke very highly of the GCMS results in all three subject areas.  This is the same test that will be administered to incoming freshmen to determine college level. (Please review attached Compass scores.)

7.4 ELA Common Core Subcommittee

      Mrs. Pool stated that at the ELA Annual Review meeting, there was concern about our next steps in the implementation of Common Core, what the timeline should be, and how we should begin implementation.  A subcommittee of volunteers from various grade levels was organized to determine what the next steps would be.  The subcommittee will meet on Tuesday, March 6, 2012.  Results from that meeting will be communicated to the ELA committee, ELA teachers, as well as the CCC.

        7.5 Science 24-Month Review

             Mrs. Pool reviewed the plans for the science curriculum review. This area of study has been moved from an 18-month review to a 24-month review.  The Next Generation Science team has been instructed to write the science standards for Common Core.  Since they will not be coming out until December 2012, it made sense to extend the study so that curriculum standards and objectives would only be addressed once the new standards are created.  Sharon also reported that the high school and middle school science representatives would be meeting on February 22, 2012 in order for the high school teachers to review objectives that could be covered in greater depth at the middle school level.  The weaknesses will be identified through test results.  Then the next week on March 1, 2012, the middle school and fourth and fifth grade elementary teachers will meet to do the same process.  The results will be reported to all science teachers.  

        7.6 Race To The Top Update (RTTT)

             Mr. Galindo reported that this is the third round of RTTT.  Illinois was included in this round to participate in this federal grant. The state was given 42.8 million dollars, 50% of which will be delegated to the districts who volunteer to do RTTT.  Amounts granted will be based on Title I funding. Sharon then reviewed the multiple mandates involved in the Race To The Top.  While GCMS is currently compliant in many of the areas, the ISBE requires an immense amount of manpower, paperwork, and stringent regulations to be part of RTTT.  The ISBE also reported that each district must consider that there would be additional costs up front if RTTT were approved for their district.  For example, data integration and local assessment will need to be accomplished in an organized fashion.  Also, The School Improvement Plan will be changed to a new process called Rising Star, which will be extremely time consuming.  This may occur regardless of involvement in the RTTT.  (Please see attached document for overview.) (Note:  The GCMS Board of Education voted at the February 16, 2012 meeting not to apply to RTTT.) 

        7.7 GCMS Assessment Chart

Sharon Pool presented an edited version of the district assessment chart. Upon review of the chart, the elementary teachers reported that Aimsweb testing does not include all students, or all students at a specific tier.

        7.8 Spanish IV Technology Projects


Mr. Boehner and Joel Hood shared different applications that Spanish IV has been using.  First, there was a cartoon that was created by a student in Spanish IV using the TooDoo program.  The objective of the ToonDoo activity was for the students to take the things that they have learned regarding the tenses of verbs and utilize them properly.  The class also made a video using Lego characters where the students told a story in Spanish.

        7.9 Driver Education Operation Teen Safe Driving Projects


Emily Spangler presented her video that was created using stop animation.  The technique was learned in Mrs. Briney’s Animation class.  Two hundred and fifty three photos total were taken to create this video using Legos.  Emily’s video will be turned in as Project Ignition’s final project this year.  Joel Hood spoke about the Yellow Dot program that can be used on vehicles of elderly people, or those with medical issues.   A yellow dot sticker is placed in the rear window of a vehicle so that in the event of an accident, medical personnel will be alerted to any issues a driver or passenger may have.  Also, there is a pamphlet that contains medical information on those in the car that will be kept in the glove box to give facts to the personnel.  

        7.10 PBS Digital Learning Media at GCMS

Mrs. Pool reported that some teachers at GCMS have been involved in a pilot program using the PBS Digital Learning Library.  This past month, PBS came to the school to film teachers in their classrooms using the library, and also interviewed those teachers and administration involved.  The teachers involved were: Amanda Wetherell, Sara Frankie, Nick Elder, and KiLee Lidwell-McFerren. The filming will be used to create some advertising spots for PBS that will be seen across the state of Illinois. 

        7.11 Technology Updates- Mrs. Pool, Walker Willis



An article was provided in the packets titled “Why Johnny Can’t Search”.  The article reviewed the issues with students doing research on the Internet.  It discussed how students would take the first hit on the topic searched, which is not always the best information.  The committee discussed their experiences with students going after the first hit, as well.  Walker Willis reported that Sara Frankie’s class does a “Google a Day” question.  It teaches students how to properly type in research questions without typing the question verbatim into the search engine.  The students have learned to type in key words or phrases from the question in order to locate the answer.
8.0 Other Old or New Business

9.0 Adjourn

A motion for adjournment was made by Amanda Wetherell, which was seconded by Joel Hood.  The meeting was adjourned at 10: 53.  The final CCC meeting for the year will take place on Wednesday, April 18, 2012 from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.

